### Welcome Back to Term 2

# Holiday club

During Our first week of Holiday Club we were joined by about 20 children from Craigslea OHSC while their roof was being repaired. There were lots of new friendships made between the two groups and some old friendships renewed, particularly between children who had been to childcare together. It was lovely to see how welcoming the Aspley students were toward our visitors. The friendliness of the Craigslea children and their families also ensured the week was a pleasure for everyone.

Parents and children are still talking about the day the children built their own individual volcano, painted it and decorated it and then caused it to erupt with bright red lava. The children took the volcanoes home where parents and grandparents were treated to repeated lava eruptions over the next few days. A definite highlight!!

#### Breakfast

Breakfast is served from 7.30 to 8.00 each morning. Our menu is displayed in the entranceway of the service. If your child does not eat what is being prepared for a particular day please let us know and we can organise something else for them. Please do not bring in breakfast for them as we have children attending every morning who have allergies to a range of food.

### New games and equipment

Last Term saw us receive many new games as well as new shelves, a food cupboard and a table tennis table.

The games have been eagerly, consistently and respectfully used by the children. The staff, although excited by new games, are even more thrilled with the new storage.

Thanks,
Frances and Team

## **Program Details**

To find out more about our program, view fees and to register visit <a href="www.campaustralia.com.au">www.campaustralia.com.au</a>